
 

 

 

 

July 7, 2020 

Dear Knutson Place Tenants and Family,  

I’m writing this letter to inform you that we’ve had an employee that works at Knutson Place that tested positive for the 

COVID-19 virus on July 4th, 2020. The employee had been quarantined since June 27 due to contact with a person that 

tested positive for the COVID-19 virus. The employee has not worked at Knutson Place since June 25. The employee 

went into quarantine before being tested and has been off of work, so it’s unlikely that she would have spread the virus 

in the building. 

Whenever an employee has close contact with a person that tests positive for the COVID-19 virus, they are pulled off of 

the schedule. This is one of the main reasons that testing is so important.       

We will continue to monitor Knutson Place tenants for COVID-19 symptoms. Most common symptoms include: 

o Fever 

o Dry cough 

o Tiredness 

Less common symptoms: 

o Aches and pains 

o Sore throat 

o Diarrhea 

o Conjunctivitis 

o Headache 

o Loss of taste or smell 

o A rash on skin, or discoloration of fingers or toes 

Serious symptoms: 

o Difficulty breathing or shortness of breath 

o Chest pain or pressure 

o Loss of speech or movement 

 

Please notify Knutson Place staff if you have any of the above symptoms, or contact your physician immediately. Always 

call before visiting your doctor or healthcare facility. 

 
To date, we have been able to keep this virus away from all of St. John’s tenants and residents. Our focus right now is to 

push back on this virus until it is under control and behind us. 

Sincerely,  

 

Scot Spates 

CEO / Administrator 

St. John’s Lutheran Community 


